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June 4, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits the first omnibus supplemental ordinance of 2014, which includes requests for both operating and Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budgets.  Descriptions of specific items can be found in the narrative table included in this package.  The total increase in General Fund expenditures is $13.5 million of which $5.2 million is revenue backed.  The total increase in non-General Fund expenditures is $9.3 million, of which $5.8 million is revenue backed. This proposed ordinance also includes net appropriations of $5.5 million for several CIP expenditures. 

The proposed ordinance includes an appropriation to support several cities’ increased use of the jail and corresponding increase in average daily population.  The expenditure authority increase of $2.8 million is backed by $4.7 million of additional city contract revenues.

This supplemental package provides $4.4 million to fund the tenant improvements and relocation costs for the new Kent Public Health Center facility (lease authorized by Council in Ordinance 17664) and the new Renton Public Health Center facility (lease authorized in Ordinance 17517).  These improvements and redesign provide opportunities to reduce long-term operational costs and optimize clinic design to improve patient experience.  

Also included in this supplemental package is $5 million in CIP funding from the General Fund for a number of Building Repair and Replacement projects of which $3.8 million already have expenditure authority carried over from the prior year and $1.2 million for new projects.  These projects include improvements to jury restrooms in the King County Court House, minor relocation projects throughout County facilities, and various safety improvements to buildings.  


The omnibus supports the King County Strategic Plan Objective to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this legislation.  If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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